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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Tuesday, Nov. 8 
   SCC Meeting—6:00 pm 

Wednesday, Nov. 9 
   Remembrance Day Program—10:00 am 

Thursday, Nov. 10 
   Day in Lieu of Progress Conferences—

NO SCHOOL 

Friday, Nov. 11 
   Remembrance Day—NO SCHOOL 

Monday, Nov. 14 
   Teacher Preparation Time—NO SCHOOL 

Friday, Nov. 18 
   Hot Lunch—Booster Juice & Pizza 

Friday, Nov. 25 
   High 5 Assembly—9:00 am 
   Progress Reports go Home 

Tuesday, Dec. 20 
   Christmas Program—10:30 am & 7 pm 

November 3, 2016 

Dear Parents, 

 

October was a month of surprise weather as cross coun-

try meets, soccer games and progress conferences were 

rescheduled. Our volleyball teams are now in playoffs 

and the games are not as dependent on the weather.   

At our October SCC meeting, Mrs. Carter and Mrs. So-

rokan described how they introduced various reading 

comprehension strategies to their students using the 

Readers’ Workshop model. In this newsletter I have in-

cluded information about reading comprehension strate-

gies and how you can use them at home when reading 

with your children. These strategies can be used with pic-

ture books, chapter books and articles and cartoons in 

magazines, newspapers or online publications.  It’s never 

too late to read with your children. 

If you have any compliments, questions or concerns, 

please contact your child’s classroom teacher, Mr. Key or 

myself. 

Looking forward to seeing many of you at our Remem-

brance Day Assembly.    

Yours in learning, 

Ms. Kampen 

Osler School     

High 5’s 

Be Respectful 
Be Responsible 
Be Safe 
Be Grateful 
Be Open to Learn and Grow 

Check out our School Website for updates, 

reminders and announcements. 
 

Sign up to receive daily emails with our 

daily school announcements! 
 

Keep up to date on our team practices 

and games. 
 

Subscribe to our google calendar to trans-

fer dates to your hand held devices. 

 

http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/oslerschool/ 

Any students who are part of Cadets, 

Sparks, Cubs, etc. are invited to 

wear their uniforms and partici-

pate in the Colour Guard at our 
Remembrance Day Service. 
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Dressing for Winter! 
    

Students have great fun outdoors in the wintertime when they are 

dressed appropriately. Students in Kindergarten to Grade 6 are ex-

pected to play outside at recess time unless the windchill is greater  

than -27 degrees Celsius. Students in Grade 7-9 have the privilege to 

stay indoors at recess and noon hour but must still be dressed for 

winter when they ride the bus to school and to Practical and Ap-

plied Arts at Valley Christian Academy.   

Terry Fox Run 
 

Osler School raised $630 for 

Terry Fox this year! 
 

Way to go Osler School! 
 

We hope Mr. Chorneyko likes  that 

taste of pie!! 

Thank you to NSC Minerals for their very gener-

ous donation of 4 tickets to a Saskatoon Blade 

Hockey game this season. 
 

We used these tickets to congrat-

ulate Isabelle W. and Benjamin S. 

for making choices to be respect-

ful and responsible. 

SCHOOL CLOTHING 
 

The SLC is still intending to of-

fer School Clothing for pur-

chase. There has been a bit of 

a delay with the clothing 

company which is why order 

forms have not yet been sent 

out. We hope to have this 

happen within the week. 
 

Unfortunately with this delay, it will be harder for 

us to guarantee that items ordered will be back 

and ready before Christmas. An email along 

with the order form will be sent out once the in-

formation has been finalized. Thanks for your 

patience and support! 
 

Mrs. Lane 

Hot Lunch November 18th  
 

BOOSTER JUICE AND PIZZA  
 

Forms will be coming home this Friday 

and are due back on 
Wednesday. November 9th. 

 

Family Health Information 
 

 E-Cigarettes 
 

 HIV Not Your Problem Think 

Again 
 

 Impetigo 
 

 Safe School Lunches 
 

Find more family health info at: 
www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca 

(Search: school newsletter inserts) 
  

HEALTHY STUDENTS = BETTER LEARNERS 

https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/November/E-Cigarettes.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/November/HIV%20Not%20Your%20Problem%20Think%20Again.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/November/HIV%20Not%20Your%20Problem%20Think%20Again.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/November/Impetigo.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/November/Safe%20School%20Lunches.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Pages/School-Newsletter-Inserts.aspx


Soccer 
 

Division II Girls Soccer 
We had several great mini tournaments during the season. Playoffs were held at War-

man Community Middle School on October 16th. Our girls played well despite the chal-

lenges of very wet, cold feet. Thank you to Brendan M. and Xander P. for referring the 

play-off tournament at WCMS. Without you the day would not have been 

possible. 

The members of our team were:  Logan D., Alivia E., Carmen G., Bronwyn P., 

Christen P., Gracie, B., Tianna B., Alexis M., Vanessa O., Brooklyn Y., Kyra B., 

Payton H.,  Morgan B., Demia J., Rachel, L., Kendra R., Isabelle S., Elliot N.,  Jaida C., 

Great effort! See you next year girls! 

Thank you to Mrs. Kathryn Baerg who was a great volunteer coach for the season.   

Ms. Kampen (Coach) 

 

 

Division II Boys Soccer 

Our Division II boys (Gr 4 - 6) soccer season finished with a semifinal Division tournament victory over Ros-

thern on October 16th in Rosthern. The weather was absolutely frigid with lots of snow on the ground but 

it turned out to be a great day for soccer anyway! In spite of the cold, our boys played with real heart 

and true determination. This win put us into the Division Final Championship game against VCA on Oc-

tober 24th. Although the boys played hard and gave it their all, our team came up short with a 3 to 1 

loss. We wish to thank the boys for playing their hearts out against some very tough and challenging op-

ponents through the season. 

Even though we had many other challenges - limited space for playing fields at the school due to the 

construction and horrible weather, we still managed to host two mini tournaments which gave us expe-

rience in playing against many different teams. It was great to watch the boys progress in their soccer 

skills and talents. Most of all, we wish to commend the boys for their great attitude and sportsmanly 

play. They were proud ambassadors for our school and true gentlemen on and off the field. It was a 

pleasure to work with the boys and we are very proud of them! Well done, Monarchs! 

On behalf of our Division II team, we would like to thank the Town of Osler for allowing us to use the 

town pitch and facilities for our two Mini Tournaments. We would also like to thank Mr. Key and the 

Grade 8 and 9 boys who volunteered their time to help us get the pitches ready for our tournaments 

and to the boys in Grades 4, 5 and 7 for putting up and taking down the nets. These are big jobs and 

their help was certainly appreciated. Thank you to our Grade 7, 8 and 9 referees and linesmen for a job 

well done. Our team also would like to say a very special thank-you to Eric G. for his help in coaching 

and training our team. He offered a lot of support and encouragement and is a great role model for 

our team. Last, but not least, thank you to all the parents and friends who came out to cheer on the 

boys.  It meant a lot to our team! We are already looking forward to next season! 

Mrs. Hartery and Ms. Bodnar (Coaches) 
 

Members of the 2016 Osler Monarchs team: 

 

Grade 6:  Shade, Bailey, Dane, Ezra, Simon, Theron, Shayden, Jayden,  Ashton 

Grade 5:  Tristan, Mackenzie, Liam, Dallas, Xander, Chase R, Chase S., Caius, John, Josiah 

Grade 4:  Hudson, Vincent, Rowan, Darius, Austin, Ethan P., Owen, Jordan, Edrik  
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Cross Country 
 

This year, 51 students in Grades 4-9 were members of our Osler School Cross 

Country Team. These athletes practiced twice a week at lunch time and tried 

their best throughout the short season. 

They competed in three cross country meets this fall. In mid-September we 

traveled to Langham to run on the golf course overlooking the South Saskatch-

ewan River. It was an absolutely beautiful fall day and many of our athletes 

placed in the top 20 of their age categories.  

On Wednesday, September 28th, Martensville hosted a meet for the first time 

and many of our athletes came home having run their personal best races. 

Our last meet of the season was District Cross Country meet held in Delisle. The athletes ran in 

very difficult conditions - it was cold and windy and there was a lot of snow on the ground. 

Our athletes persevered and should be very proud of themselves. 

Congratulations to all the runners on the team. Even though it is a 

short season, all athletes worked hard to prepare for the three meets. 

Besides these great results, we are incredibly proud of how our ath-

letes supported each other in what is traditionally considered a soli-

tary sport. The cheering heard at the finish line for our athletes was 

always something that impressed us as coaches.  

A very special thank you to Trinity W., Keira E., and Isabelle W.  These 

girls did an amazing job of helping with our younger runners during 

practices and meets. We were so fortunate to have your help.  

  

During the Cross Country District meet in Delisle, two athletes from Osler School qualified for 

the Provincials Championships, which was also held in Delisle this year. 

On Saturday, October 17th, Osler School was represented by Autumn C. and Brendan M.  This 

was a great experience for these two athletes and we could not be more proud of their 

achievements. Congratulations Autumn and Brendan!! 

Coaches: Mrs. Milnthorp, Mrs. Grant & Mr. Key  
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Grade 7-9 Boys Volleyball 
 

The boys have played very well this season. Although not all games have been won, much 

improvement has happened since the beginning of the season. The grade 8/9 players have 

made it to the second round of playoffs which will be played Thursday November 3rd in Hep-

burn. Thanks for a great season boys! 

 

Team Members: Brendan M., Eric G., Xander K., Levi B., Jaret R., 

Chase P., Seth K., Adam W., Flo W., Ethan M., Owen M., Carter P., 

Casey M., Trent L., and Noah T. 

 

Coaches: Mrs. Lane and Mrs. Klassen 






